
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 
Draft 2020 Regional Sulfur Dioxide Emissions and Milestone Report 
 
New Mexico's State Implementation Plan for regional haze, adopted by the Environmental 
Improvement Board on November 18, 2003, requires that New Mexico coordinate with Utah, 
Wyoming and the City of Albuquerque in producing an annual report to determine if emissions of 
sulfur dioxide (SO2) from large industrial sources are less than the emissions milestone set in the 
plan.  The Western Regional Air Partnership (WRAP) compiles the emissions data from the three 
states and the City of Albuquerque into a single report for submittal to the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA). 
 
The draft 2020 Regional SO2 Emissions and Milestone report is available for public comment and 
can be found at https://www.env.nm.gov/air-quality/reg-haze or  
http://www.wrapair2.org/reghaze.aspx. 
 
If you want a hardcopy of this report, please contact the New Mexico Air Quality Bureau at (505) 
476-4300 or by mail at the address below.  
 
The States and the WRAP will respond to any comments and then provide notice of final 
availability of the report before submitting the report as final to the EPA. 
 
The comment period closes at 5:00 p.m. on Friday, April 8, 2022.  Comments postmarked on or 
before that date will be accepted. Comments may be submitted by electronic mail to 
roslyn.higgin@state.nm.us or may be mailed to: 
 
 Roslyn Higgin 
 Air Quality Bureau 
 New Mexico Environment Department 
 525 Camino de los Marquez, Suite 1 
 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-1816 
 ATTN:  SO2 Milestone Report 
 
 
Non-Employee Discrimination Complaints  

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the 
administration of its programs or activities, as required by applicable laws and regulations. NMED is 
responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-
discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age 
Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this 
notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, policies or procedures, or if you believe that 
you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact: 
Kathryn Becker, Non-Discrimination Coordinator, NMED, 1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050, P.O. Box 
5469, Santa Fe, NM 87502, (505) 827-2855, nd.coordinator@state.nm.us. You may also visit our 

https://www.env.nm.gov/air-quality/reg-haze
http://www.wrapair2.org/reghaze.aspx


website at https://www.env.nm.gov/non-employee-discrimination-complaint-page/ to learn how 
and where to file a complaint of discrimination. 

 


